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Also by email: ir@wirecard.com and iris.stoeckl@wirecard.com
The Management Board
Wirecard AG

Also by email martin.dahmen@de.ey.com
Ernst & Young GmbH
Wirtschaftspriifungsgesellschaft

Attn Mr Martin Dahmen

Miinchen

The Hague, 27 May 2020
Our reference: 2020047/PK
Dear Management Board, dear Mr Dahmen,

Re: European Investors expects full transparency for investors after confusion caused by comments
CEO Wirecard AG giving the impression that signing of 2019 consolidated financial statements by EY
was ‘no problem’

European Investors now urgently expects that Wirecard AG and the auditor EY provide an adequate
account of the causes for not publishing the Wirecard 2019 consolidated financial statements on 4
June 2020, as had been announced on 3 May 2020, and the reasons for deferring such publication
until 18 June 2020. We expect your account to address what specific circumstances would now
invalidate the earlier assertion by Wirecard’s CEO that EY would have no problem in signing off the
2019 accounts on 4 June 2020.

European Investors would remind that, by its letter of 8 May 2020 (ref 2020045/PK), it pointed to the
unconventional and potentially misleading nature of the mentioned statement on EY’s signing off the
2019 accounts on 4 June 2020. The reason now mentioned for the deferral; ‘not all audit procedures
have yet been completed’, does not convince. Given the previous communications and controversies,
it is difficult to believe Wirecard’s assertion that the consolidated financial statements will be
published on 18 June 2020. Moreover, the question arises whether investors have been misinformed
by Wirecard between 3 and 25 May 2020.

European Investors reserve the right to share this letter with the public.
Yours faithfully,

European Investors

P.M. Koster
Chief Executive Officer



